to and from the school by husbands of group members and the school principal. A hot lunch was prepared and served for them at noon and they spent the rest of the time visiting classrooms, gym classes, music classes, etc. The joy they received reflects in the memories of this group to the extent that they have instituted it as an annual affair fitting it into the Easter season as nearly as possible.

The current officers of Study Group are: Chairman, Mrs Carlyle Seibert; co-chairman, Mrs. Chase Robinette, and Secretary-treasurer, Mrs. Elmer Barcus. Past presidents are as follows:

Mrs. George Scibold

Mrs. H. Clibon

Mrs. Elmer Rhinehold

Mrs.Guildford Plummer

Mrs. Ora Goff

Mrs. Fred Nye

Mrs. Chauncey Buckley

Mrs. Hubert Steinbacher

Mrs. Robert Kerr

Mrs. Simmons

Mrs. Mike Kessler

Mrs. Wync Morrill

Mrs. Maurice Kithcart

Mrs. Mary Flotter

Mrs. Lestor Beck

Mrs. Everett Tschentz

WANTED TO THE PROPERTY OF THE

Mrs. Ernest Harris

Mrs. Chrlyle Seibert, our present chairman, has written the following account of this year's activities. Why don't you come over some third Thursday afternoon and get acquainted with her and the group which she serves through her chairmanship? Folks, here is Nancy:

Here we are -- down through the years to the present 1951-52 school year. It was fun, wasn't it? Now let's lift the curtain, and take a peak on the present day Study Group activities. One thing that originated last year, and we voted to make it an annual affair -- one that this year we are looking forward to with a great deal of anticipation -is the Easter visit of the Hanna Homestead children. You know -- you need to be in our shoes and see the e children, they never refer to their physical handicaps; they just "come visiting" with the boys and girls of our school, to see if lessons are taught the same way. After morning class visitation, Study Group members sponsor a hot moon meel for their little guests, who seem to enjoy the restoration of their vitality, as well as having a chance to talk over what they have already seen and done. Hiner School has a public address system, which arouses a great deal of interest with some of the Hanna Homestand children. It hanzes than how they can speak into a little round ball, and be heard in every room. The afternoon brings more classroom visitation, then home early in the afternoon to talk about their excursion for many days An invitation is extended fro the Hanna Homestead children for us to visit them. They go to a great deal of work to have many things of interest prepared for us, even to a little program. It is a wonderful experience to those of us who have seen the children; it makes us ashamed we can find so much fault over "little things".